
GREENE COUNTY COMMISSION SESSION 

Greene County Commission Office 

933 N. Robberson 

Springfield, Missouri 

 

9:30 a.m. 

April 18, 2016 

                                                                   

                                                                              AGENDA 

 

1.  Prayer—Commissioner Harold Bengsch 

 

2.  Pledge of Allegiance 

 

3.  Approve Minutes from Previous Session 

Commissioner Bentley made the motion to approve minutes from the last Commission Court 

Session.  Commissioner Bengsch gave the second.  The vote resulted in 3 ayes in favor.  Motion 

passed.                                                          

 

4.  Acknowledgement of Erin Hedlun 

Commissioner Cirtin acknowledged Erin Hedlun of the Office of Emergency Management stating 

how much the Commission appreciates her assistance to their office with speech writing, press 

releases and coverage of events.    

 

5.  Proclamation for Autism Spectrum Disorder 

Commissioner Bengsch read the proclamation for recognition of Autism Spectrum Disorder and 

presented the proclamation to Rick Kessinger, Assessor. 

 

6.  Commendation for MoEMA Selection of New President—Chet Hunter, OEM 

Commissioner Cirtin read the Commendation for Chet Hunter, Director of Office of Emergency 

Management.  Mr. Hunter was selected as President of Missouri Emergency Management 

Association.  Mr. Hunter’s wife, Cortney, and daughter, Madison were present to witness the 

presentation of the commendation. 

 

7.  Public Comment—None 

     

8. Other Business for Commission 

Commissioner Cirtin: 

 Policy Procedure Manual for Cox Health will be finalized for adoption. 

 Discussion of the Domestic Violence Board and Senior Citizens’ Services Fund Board.  The 

Commission will be appointing Mr. Eric Clay to the Domestic Violence Board.  

Commissioner Cirtin will contact Mr. Clay.  Commissioner Bentley will contact the chair of 

the Domestic Violence Board, Raylene Appleby regarding the future direction of the Board. 

 Peggy Lane will be reappointed to the Senior Citizens’ Services Fund Board.  Commissioner 

Bengsch will contact Ms. Lane.   

 Both appointments will take place during the May 2 Commission Court Session. 

       

               Rick Artman: 

 Follow up of previous discussion of using rail for shipping in salt.  Burlington-Northern does 

not ship this product to the mid-west.  A Salt Lake Company will ship by rail.  Rick is in the 

process of checking prices and contacting that company so see if there are any savings.  

Discussion of the possibility of sharing expenses with the city, state, and county to lower 

costs. This subject may be revisited later. 

 

Tina Phillips: 

 Sales tax report shows an increase of 7.38% from last year resulting in an increase to General 

Revenue. 

 9-1-1 mobile licenses update—maintenance cost. 

 Projections information is being received and will be reviewed for the first quarter. 

 Budget officers will be attending training in Phoenix, AZ on May 1-5 for the different program 

systems.     
 


